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1954 

The Museum of Modern Art, 11 West 53 Street, announces an Exhibi­

tion on "The Making of a Museum Publication" to ©pen to the public 

Tuesday, September 11, at 2:00 P. M. The Publications Department of 

the Museum will display in the Architecture Room the entire process, 

step by step, involved in the production of its publications, from 

authors' copy to finished book. The Museum1s latest publication, 

The Lillie P. Bliss Collection, 1934, just off the press, will serve 

as the model. The original manuscript of this book, photographs of 

the type-setting machines, a die case from which the type was cast, 

a galley of actual type, galley proofs, page proofs with authors1 

.orrections, a form locked up for press, a 16-page press sheet, and a 

photograph of a cylinder press will illustrate one series of operations. 

The engraving process will be shown by a display of one of the origi­

nal photographs, a negative of the photograph that has been exposed 

through an engraver's screen which contains 150 lines per inch, a 

print from the negative on sensitized copper, a few unfinished copper 

plates showing the intermediate steps of etching, and a finished 

printing plate. Through a magnifying glass the varying size of the 

dots on this plate which determine the light or shade of the printed 

illustration may be seen. 

A set of sheets fol&ecL into signatures, a photograph of the fold­

ing machine, the inside signatures sewed, a photograph of the sewing 

machine, and a photograph of the cutting machine will show the binding 

process. The finished product will be illustrated not only by the 

3wly published The Lillie P A Bliss Collection, 1934, but in the 

iuseum's previous publications, 27 in number, 4 of which are out of 

print. These publications form a concise library of modern art, con­

taining material not readily available elsewhere. The majority of 

them have been edited and largely written by Alfred H. Barr, Jr., 

director of The Museum of Modern Art. In commenting on them in a 

lecture not long ago, Professor Paul J. Sachs of Harvard University 

said that they "are the best appraisal of modern art in English thus 

far produced by any American." 

. The publication, The. Lin.2_e P^ Bliss, Collection, 1934 is the 


